
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 2 JULY 2007


EX.156/07
CARLISLE RENAISSANCE - QUARTERLY PROGRESS REPORT (Key Decision)

Portfolio - Promoting Carlisle

Subject Matter - The Director of Carlisle Renaissance submitted Report CE.29/07 providing information on progress on issues associated with the governance, management and funding of Carlisle Renaissance and the delivery of strategic objectives for physical and economic regeneration.

The Director advised that in relation to governance and management, a workshop to consider leadership and delivery models for Carlisle Renaissance (including City Development Companies) had taken place on 30 May 2007.  A sub-group of the Carlisle Renaissance Task Group had been established to undertake the further detailed assessment of delivery models.  The City Council's in-house delivery team would shortly be supplemented by an additional Development Manager on secondment from the North West Development Agency.  

The Development Framework and Movement Strategy policy statement had been adopted by the Council on 1 May 2007 and a comprehensive programme of work was now being prepared.  The following projects were about to be commissioned:

a. Historic Quarter Development Strategy.

b. Supplementary Planning Guidance for St Nicholas/Botchergate South.

c. City Centre Urban Design Guide and Public Realm Framework.

d. Design and specification of City Centre Public Realm Improvement Scheme.

In addition, further projects relevant to the Development Framework and Movement Strategy had been commissioned earlier this year, including a study of options to reduce the severance impact of Castle Way and a Learning Village Scoping Study.

The Executive on 23 April 2007 had received a report on progress of the Economic Strategy and this work was being overseen by the Economic Development and Enterprise Priority Group of the Carlisle Partnership with the support of consultants.  Following the publication of the first draft Strategy and Action Plan, the priority group had undertaken a review of proposed priorities and subsequent actions and was currently preparing a position statement for consideration by the Carlisle Partnership Executive.   A revised work programme for completion of the Economic Strategy would be prepared and it was anticipated that completion would be in the autumn. 

A review of the City Council's Learning City Strategy was being undertaken as part of the process of preparing the City Council's Corporate Improvement Plan and responding to issues raised in the recent peer review.  

The City Council had recently submitted a Concept Proposal and this was the subject of a report later on the agenda.

The Leader commented that it was important for Overview and Scrutiny and all Members to be kept informed of and involved with progress on Carlisle Renaissance.  The Progress report would be referred to the Corporate Resources Committee and an update on Carlisle Renaissance would be included in his portfolio holder report to Council.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the report be noted and forwarded to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

Reasons for Decision - To ensure that the Executive is fully briefed on progress and issues arising in respect of Carlisle Renaissance.
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